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Ladies and Gentlemen, 
Dear Friends: 
 
It is with great pleasure that I welcome you tonight for this new session of 
Conferences@934. Let me remind you that for a year and a half these monthly 
conferences have brought together two public figures who confront their analyses on 
a subject related to the Franco-American relationship and current events. I am 
delighted to see that these conferences attract a crowd that is both faithful and 
constantly renewed. 
 
Tonight’s conference is a bit different from our usual pattern. 3D technologies have 
been made popular these last few years, notably thanks to their use in movie 
theatres. However, the possible applications of these technologies remain largely 
unknown by the general public. There are infinite possibilities. They have already 
begun to revolutionize retail, medical research and industrial processes. They also 
allow for us to make breakthroughs in to mysteries from our most ancient history as 
this project on the Pyramids at Giza shows. 
 
We are lucky to have with us tonight, two speakers who will present this international 
collaboration which recreated a fully immersive, real-time 3D virtual environment of 
the archaeology of the Giza Plateau. 
 
Peter Der Manuelian is professor of Egyptology at Harvard and director of the 
archives project of Giza at the Museum of Fine-Arts of Boston. His primary research 
interests include ancient Egyptian history, archaeology, epigraphy, the development 
of mortuary architecture, and the (icono)graphic nature of Egyptian language and 
culture in general. His research is concentrated on the famous necropolis of Giza. 
Professor Manuelian’s “Giza Archives Project” aims to collect and present online all 
past, present, and future archaeological activity at Giza. He is especially involved in 
the promotion of new technologies in research on Egyptology, like for example the 
development of electronic tools to aid in teaching Egyptian hieroglyphic grammar. 
 
Al Bunshaft is the managing director of Dassault Systèmes’ North America, one of 
the world leaders of 3D technologies. He is responsible for the structure, 



 

management and evolution of the 3000-person business operations in the United 
States. Before joining Dassault Sytèmes, Al Bunshaft was vice president at IBM. He 
counselled numerous companies in the automobile and aerospace industries to 
transition from physical to digital design, and was instrumental in the development of 
the first automobile designed through an all-digital process. Al Bunshaft was a 
member of the research staff at Renssalear Polytechnic Institute’s Center for 
Interactive Computer Graphics.  
 
After their talk, our two guests have accepted to respond to your questions. I propose 
that we close the session towards 7:45 to have refreshment together. Before turning 
the floor over to them, do not forget that you can consult audio recording and photos 
of this conference on the Consulate’s website. 
 
Without further ado, I give the floor to Al Bunshaft. Bonne soirée à toutes et à tous. 


